WAYNE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS Minutes, February 10, 2025

Call to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman Mark Sander, also present were supervisors Mark Labowski and Jon Maker

Pledge to flag

Minutes from January 27, 2025 approved ~ Motion to accept/Mark L., 2nd Jon, all in favor

ROADS AND EQUIPMENT: Plowed/sanded/salted as needed, checked sewers, put new chain on '08 spreader, changed shoes on '08 plow, normal maintenance and repairs in shop

ZONING AND BUILDING: None

CORRESPONDENCE: Received notice from National Fuel of potential rate increase August 1 of approximately 22%; received thank you from Corry YMCA for donation from township in memory of Scott Brady, a member of the township's zoning hearing board

OLD BUSINESS:

- Revisit EBHC agreement, should be updated, tabled 'til first meeting in March
- Discussion of capital replacement/improvement schedule updates was tabled
- Report on year-to-date usage figures were reported for: Salt (139.41 tons out of 150 ordered), sand (688.1 tons), diesel fuel (1327.7 gallons)
- Two copier quotes were submitted to supervisors, renting vs. buying new, tabled

NEW BUSINESS:

- ESM class sponsored by Penn State, free, two-day training in Erie, municipalities required to have certified employees to apply for certain state grants; one of our employees already certified, will register the other and possibly one supervisor
- Sent our attorney (for review) the section of the township's zoning ordinance that applies to solar applications

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF VISITORS: William and Gerri Wellington, Lloyd Whitman, Randy Carr, Jack Hasbrouck from the Corry Journal

- Mr. Whitman asked if township had cinders (no, sand)
- Mr. Wellington asked about pea gravel, said we should be mixing it with sand for better road
 treatments; he also commented other roads are in better condition than Wayne Township's,
 residents never had this kind of trouble in years before and we should be using a grader to remove
 ice on our dirt roads; supervisors responded they're happy with our road crew's work
- Mrs. Wellington commented she feels our employees are doing state roads first instead of township roads; safety should be more important than money
- Mr. Wellington commented that the previous week, one of our roads was sanded end-to-end but another received none; the township needs to rethink how we do our roads

BILLS AND PAYROLL: Motion to sign checks for bills and payroll/Mark S, Mark L seconded, all in favor

ADJOURNMENT: 7:36 pm by motion, 2nd, approved

Next meeting: 7 pm - March 10, 2025